

Science – Technology - Engineering – Mathematics – Music

HC STEMM email address: hcstemm@hotmail.com Facebook page: hcstemm@hotmail.com

Dear Parents and Community Members,

In order to promote Science, Technology, Engineering, Mathematics and Music in the Patrick Henry School Cluster, the need for a cluster wide foundation that will benefit all the schools in the cluster was evident. Mr. Scott Bailey, an active parent from Dailard ES, took the lead by writing and submitting to the State of California, articles of incorporation and created the Patrick Henry School Cluster STEMM Foundation, a not for profit, tax exempt organization. The purpose of the foundation as outlined in the articles of incorporation is:

- a. To promote and support a K-12 STEMM Program through the allocation of resources, both material and fiscal
- b. To honor and celebrate cluster students and staff through regularly planned awards and recognitions
- c. To promote unity and cohesiveness of cluster schools
- d. To engage the greater community in identifying, developing, and fostering partnerships/connections with local businesses and agencies

The foundation is and will be a completely and separate entity from the current school's individual foundations. The Cluster Foundation's main focus will be to raise funds through donations, and other community based activities. These funds will be shared with schools in the cluster to promote STEMM programs.

As you know, the success of the STEMM Cluster Foundation will depend on a healthy, active and continuously progressive parent and community constituency within the Patrick Henry School Cluster. In an effort to succeed, we need your help!

We would like to take this opportunity to invite you to volunteer to serve as a board member in the foundation's board of directors. If you are interested in serving as a board member or want additional information please contact Mr. Scott Bailey HC STEMM Foundation Incorporator at 619-655-0188 special spailey@qualcomm.com

Furthermore, leaders from the San Diego Elk's Lodge are currently organizing a golf tournament to raise funds to benefit and support the foundations goals. We need volunteers to help with this project. If you would like to volunteer in any capacity please contact the Elk's Lodge golf tournament coordinator Mr. Daniel Knowlton at knowesq@yahoo.com

Sincerely,

Scott Bailey Incorporator HC STEMM Foundation